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DENTON with WOOTTON PARISH COUNCIL


MINUTES

Of a remote meeting of the Denton with Wootton Parish Council held on: 

FRIDAY 29th JANUARY 2021 at 7.30pm via the Zoom conference platform 
 



In Attendance:	Cllrs Allyn Thomas (Chair), Graham Bevan (Vice-Chair), Terry Hodges,
		Penelope James & Bob Akehurst.

		Clerk – Cathy Skinner

1.	CHAIRMAN’S OPENING REMARKS AND APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

Cllr Thomas welcomed all to the meeting, there were no apologies for absence.

2.	COUNCIL

    	 Declarations of Interest:
a) Declaration of any councillor’s interest in agenda items other than those registered at previous meetings. b) Declaration of Disclosable Pecuniary Interests and Other Significant Interests and Voluntary Announcements of Other Interests (other than those previously disclosed), and a reminder to think of any changes to the DPI Register held at DDC, such as a change of job or home. c) Voluntary Declaration of other non-significant interests. d) Review of Councillor Responsibilities 

Under c), Cllr Akehurst asked for it to be recorded that he has a non-significant interest in planning application 21/00030.

3.	TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 16th DECEMBER 2020

It was resolved to accept the minutes of the last meeting held on 16th December 2020 as a true and accurate record. Proposed Cllr James, seconded Cllr Akehurst AGREED

4.	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES (WHICH ARE NOT COVERED IN THIS AGENDA)

There were none.
 
5.	DISTRICT & COUNTY COUNCILLORS’ REPORTS
	
	None received.
6.	COMMUNITY MATTERS & REPORTS FROM POLICE/PCSO/NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH

A new PCSO has been appointed for the area, PCSO Sarah McGuinness will be replacing PCSO Richard Bradley with effect from 1st February 2021.
	 
Kent Rural and CRAG Reports are circulated as they are received, the next editions are due in the 1st week of February.

7.	PARISH

i. Highways, footpaths & village green updates and information

Cllr Bevan reported that some potholes have been filled but drainage is still an issue in the villages, a meeting is scheduled with KCC in the next week.
Potholes at the top of Denton lane have only been partially filled. Cllr Bevan explained that the criteria for filling potholes is down to their size.  Cllr Bevan to review.

The A260 is due to be resurfaced – date tbc.
DDC will replace a faulty streetlight.
The kerbstones will be raised by Yews and a 30mph sign installed – in progress.

Footpaths – Finns have been asked to look at the Little Maydeken path and the potholes by Dairy Farmhouse.

Parkside and Buttermilk flooding will benefit from a system which prevents sediment from blocking the drain and avoids the need for pumping. At Buttermilk, the gully will need more action taking. 

Cllr James asked if the flooding at Parkside could be partially attributable to the new development as the soakaway seems to have gone. Cllr James and Cllr Hodges will discuss this issue with the developer. Cllr James also commented that the area where the fallen trees once stood at the Dumbrill Hill / Geddinge Lane junction remains an issue and the ground is becoming cut up by HGVs and tractors. Cllr Bevan will discuss this with the KCC steward next week.

The footpath at Wootton Banks is impassable – Cllr Bevan will follow up with KCC.

	ii	Community fibre broadband partnership update

Cllr James reported that Openreach have now issued an offer which require a total £785K worth of pledges (£603K including a 30% buffer in case any pledges do not complete) to bring FTTP to all the premises on the Selsted Exchange (Denton, Wootton, Shelvin, Swingfield, Selling, Acrise).  There is a risk now that the scheme would not be viable. Furthermore, residential grants have been reduced to £1.5 which is very disappointing as the original figure of £7K per property was expected.  Cllrs James and Hodges will follow up with KCC and Openreach.

Cllr Thomas expects Denton’s project will be completed in the next few weeks.

	iii	Wootton Defibrillator – to consider funding support
Following a request to offer a grant to purchase pads for the defibrillator in Wootton, it was agreed that more information is required. Cllr Thomas will ask the village hall committee to register their defibrillator with the NHS. In addition, there is a need to ensure that the equipment is properly maintained.
It was resolved that in principle, the parish council agrees to support this.

	iv.	Verge cutting – to approve interim cut and agree areas for the cut
Quote received is for £40 + VAT per hour, it was agreed to confirm areas to be cut by the contractor and to prioritise roads for cutting. This will be discussed at a separate meeting.

	v.	Village Clean Up Day 2021
		It was resolved to set a date of 18th September 2021.
		
			
8.	PUBLIC CONTRIBUTION TIME

No public.

9.	FINANCE

a. Payments Due:

Clerk’s Salary and expenses December	£342.88
Bank service charge (3 months)		£ 18.00

To note: payment of £701.19 made to Denton Village Hall was rejected as their account has been closed. Cllr Bevan will investigate this, and the payment will be re-issued once an account is open.

b. Finance Report

The balance on the bank account is £22,711.46.

It was resolved to accept the payment requests and finance report. Proposed by Cllr Thomas, seconded Cllr James, AGREED.

c. Grant from KCC towards website migration costs

KCC are offering a grant towards the cost of creating a new website following the closure      of the @kentparishes hosted sites. Although we do not have a cost for the website as Hugo Fox provide a free site for smaller parishes, we do have the cost of the 1&1 Ionos hosting fee and the labour cost of creating and populating the new site – up to £300 could be claimed. It was resolved that the Clerk apply for this grant funding.


d.   Precept Demand 2021/2022
     
       It was resolved to request a precept of £13200.

e. Budget Planning & Grants

Two revisions to the existing budget were agreed:

· Maintenance of grass verges increased from £1000 to £1250
· Signage increased from £50 to £100

10.	PLANNING

1. Applications Received:

a. 21/00030 Hillcrest, Denton Lane, Wootton:  Erection of a single storey rear infill extension: erection of 2no. rear dormer roof extensions and 6no. rooflights to facilitate a loft extension.

It was resolved to support this application

b. 20/01553 Mallard Farm, Shelvin Farm Road, Wootton: Change of use for paddock from Agricultural to General Industrial. The erection of a building (flexible use) with extensions and alterations to 2no. existing buildings.

Considering verbal comments from residents the Parish Council will not support the application but will send comments to DDC.

c. 21/00012 Ivy Cottage, The Street, Denton: Creation of a vehicular access.

It was resolved to support this application

2. Local Planning Matters – items of interest/update:

· Lydden Hill Racing Circuit 
It was agreed that an independent chairman needs to be appointed for the consultative committee. The issues surrounding installation of temporary floodlights have not been resolved and there is concern that they will become permanent.

· Broome Park Development & Housing Needs Assessment
The developers have agreed to the housing needs assessment.






11.	VILLAGE HALLS – Denton and Wootton	

Cllr Bevan will contact Denton village hall committee as we have been informed of overhead power line work which may impact the hall.
 
12.	CLOSURE OF THE MEETING  

	There being no further business, the meeting closed at 2038.


clerk@denton-woottonpc.co.uk



